
ORDINANCE NO. 2006-03

ANORDINANCE TOAMENDORDINANCE 99-2TOALLOWTHEPARKING OFSCHOOL
BUSESWITHINTHECITYLIMITSOFCHEROKEE VILLAGE, ARKANSAS.  

BEITORDAINED bytheCherokee VillageCityCouncil thatOrdinance No. 99-2pertaining to
parkingofschoolbuseswithin thecitylimitsofCherokee Village, Arkansas beamended as
follows:  

1. AllCityofCherokee Villageproperty owners residingwithinthecitylimitsofCherokee
Villageandemployed asschoolbusdriversasofSeptember 1, 2005fortheHighland School
District, shallbepermitted tocontinue tooperateandparkthosebusesunderthefollowing
conditions:  

a. Schoolbusmustbeparkedonthedriver'spersonal property andnotonapublicstreet,  
road, laneorother thoroughfare withinthecitylimitsofCherokee Village

b. Operation andparkingofsaidvehiclewilloccuronlyduring thenormalschoolyear,  
includingsummer schoolandholidays, asestablished bytheHighland SchoolDistrict
schoolcalendar.  

c. Schoolbusdriversaffectedbythisordinance have30daysfromthedateofitsadoption
toprovideCityHalland/orCity'sdesignee thefollowing information: name, address,  
telephone numberandparking locationofbusontheirproperty. Failuretocomplywill
subjectviolator tocitationasdefinedunderexistingOrdinance 99-2, Amend. 2003, Sect.  
1.  

2. Theforegoing provision shallapplyonlytothosedriversfulfilling thecriteriaasstatedin
Section1above. Anypersons livinginCherokee Villageemployed asschoolbusdriversafter
theadoptionofthisamendment shallcomplywithOrdinance 99-2, Amend. 2003, Sect. I.  

3.Whenthepersons towhomthisamendment applies retireand/orarenolongeremployed as
schoolbusdriversfortheHighland SchoolDistrict, theprovision setforthinSection1, become
nullandvoidandtheprovisions ofOrdinance 99-2, Amend. 2003, Sect. Iregarding prohibiting
parkingofbusesshallbeineffect.  

4.Ifanyprovisionofthisordinance ortheapplication thereof toanypersonorcircumstance is
heldinvalid, suchinvalidityshallnotaffectotherprovisions orapplications oftheordinance
whichcanbegiveneffectwithout theinvalidprovision orapplication, andtothisendthe
provisions ofthisordinance aredeclared tobeseverable.  

PASSED ANDAPPROVED BYTHECHEROKEE VILLAGE CITYCOUNCIL.  

APPROVED: 
RayMaynarsfayor1

ATTEST:  
SusanE. Maynard, Clerk/Treasurer
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